

Thursday 8th September 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

Well, and eventful first week back – thank you for your understanding today. You will be pleased to know that school is open tomorrow!

STAR ASSEMBLY, FRIDAYS 2.20pm: If your child is chosen to be Worker of the Week you will be notified by their class teacher and invited to join our Friday Celebration Assembly. Please don't worry if you can't make it, they will still be awarded their certificate.

Just a reminder that **school starts at 8.30am**; the silver gates at the side of school will be open from 8.15am, and staff will be at the playground doors to welcome children into school from 8.20am, so they are ready to start lessons at 8.30am. Please make sure your child is in school on time so they don't miss important learning at the start of the school day.

Collection at 3pm will be from outside the wooden nursery gate (Nursery/FS1), outside the wooden FS2 gate (Reception) or the area outside the playground doors (Year 1 & Year 2). If you are collecting Year 1 children please try to stand to the right hand side of the doors, under the Puffin class window, it is easier to see you from the hall window. If you are collecting children from the Puffin class please stand in front of the railings that lead down to the cellar, and if you are collecting children from Flamingos please stand in front of the garden area. This is where we will look first when we are sending children out at home time so your support with this would be greatly appreciated.

P.E. Days are:
FS2 – Thursday
Year 1 – Thursday
Year 2 – Wednesday

ALLOTMENT Days are: Year 1 – Wednesday Year 2 – Monday

Please make sure your child comes to school in suitable P.E. kit on those days. Hair should be tied up and if your child usually wears ear-rings these should be removed or covered prior to coming to school.

NURSERY/DUCKLINGS – WELLY BOOT WEDNESDAY: On Wednesdays your child should come to nursery wearing their puddlesuit and wellington boots. They will be outside all session so please make sure that as the weather gets colder they are well wrapped up and have gloves and hats. BREAKFAST CLUB & AFTER SCHOOL CARE: You can book these sessions through School Comms. If you have any problems with this please let us know by text message or by email. Sessions must be booked in advance whenever possible to ensure adequate staffing.



AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS FOR THE AUTUMN TERMS CAN BE BOOKED FROM THROUGH THE APP. CLUBS ARE OPEN FOR YEAR 1 & YEAR 2 CHILDREN. ALL CLUBS ARE £4 PER SESSION. YOU NEED TO BOOK FOR THE TERM — PAYMENTS CAN BE MADE WEEKLY OR TERMLY. ALL CLUBS WILL APPEAR WITH SUMMER

2022 AT THE START. CLUBS START WEEK BEGINNING 5th SEPTEMBER.

Monday – Football with Aaron
Computing Club with Mrs. Alton & Mrs. Husselbee
Singing Club with Mrs. Moody
Tuesday – Gymnastics with Premier Sport
ECO Club with Mrs. Butler
Music Club with Mrs. Austin & Pete
Wednesday – Clay Creators (You will book this directly with Clay Creators)
Thursday – Dodgeball/Multi Sports with Alex
Friday – Dance with Kelly

CREATING & MAKING WITH FOOD: Thank you to those of you who have already sent in your child's baking money. This year we are again aiming to develop a greater understanding of food and nutrition across school. Every term all children in school will have the opportunity to create and make something with food and with this in mind we are asking for a contribution of £3 per child to cover the cost of ingredients for the year. Please put your child's baking money in a named envelope stating that this is baking money and hand this to your child's class teacher or bring it up to the office. Thank you.

WATER BOTTLES: Please make sure your child comes to school every day with a bottle of fresh water. Please make sure your child gets into the habit of bringing their water bottle home after school so it can be refilled. On the occasions that you may forget to send your child to school with a water bottle you will be able to purchase a bottle from the office at a cost of 50p. If your child needs a bottle of water during the school day Chris will send you a text to let you know one has been given and money is owing. Water bottles should be clearly named so your child can easily identify their bottle. Your child's water bottle should be put in the trolley under where the reading books are stored. You will see it is clearly labelled. YOUR CHILD SHOULD ONLY HAVE WATER IN THEIR WATER BOTTLE. BOTTLES ARE ABLE TO BE REFILLED DURING THE SCHOOL DAY WITH WATER FROM THE CLASSROOMS, THIS IS SUITABLE FOR DRINKING.

SNACK: During the morning your child will be offered a piece of fruit as provided through the Free Fruit School Scheme. There is a variety provided during the week which consists of apples, pears, oranges, carrots, bananas etc. as in season. Your child will also be encouraged to drink their water throughout the day.

LUNCH: We would like to encourage all children to have a hot school meal at lunchtime. A packed lunch is an option but we hope that most children will opt for a school meal. There is no charge for school meals for infant children.



UNIFORM: Uniform for both schools can now be ordered through the website under the tab "Tibshelf Schools" or you <u>can click here to place an order</u>

Pre-owned uniform can be purchased or exchanged in the cabin, there is a large amount of stock there in the boxes and hanging on the rail.

CLOTHING: Please make sure your child keeps a snowsuit/puddlesuit and wellington boots in school. **Please make sure any uniform your child wears to school is <u>clearly named</u>. This is especially important for sweatshirts, cardigans and coats. It may be a good idea to attach a keyring with a small figure to the zip pull to help your child to recognise their coat more easily! If your child comes out of school at the end of the day without their cardigan or sweatshirt, please send them back in to collect it – having items named makes this so much easier! Clothes that are left at the end of the day will be hung on your child's peg (if named) or put onto the trolley that is put outside nursery every morning. Please make sure your child comes to school every day with a waterproof and weatherproof coat. NO SCARVES PLEASE.**

JEWELLERY: CHILDREN ARE NOT ALLOWED TO WEAR ANY JEWELLERY TO SCHOOL. THIS INCLUDES TOY JEWELLERY, BRACELETS, WATCHES (unless your child can tell the time) & EAR-RINGS (other than plain studs). Please support us with this. Thank you.

HEADLICE: Please make sure you check your child's head on at least a weekly basis. It is really important that you treat your child's head immediately if you find any sign of headlice. You will be able to get further information Facebook @OnceAWeekTakeAPeek

ONLINE SAFETY: Keeping your children safe online in school, and educating them about how to stay safe online at home is a key focus for us. You can support us by being aware of and engaging with games they are playing and their online activity so that they can talk to you about what they are accessing and sharing online. You can find more information in relation to online safety at https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk

Please find a list of dates below for the coming year. These will be added to as other events are arranged so please keep checking them on a weekly basis.

Day, date, time	Event
Tuesday 11 th October, 9.30am and 2pm	Key Stage 1 Harvest Festival at church. Gifts of fresh, tinned and packet food gratefully received
Wednesday 12 th October, 3.30-6pm	Open Evening for parents/carers of children in school & nursery
Friday 21 st October	Wear Red Day 2022, Show Racism the Red Card, £1
Friday 21 st October	Break up for October holiday week, usual collection times from school & nursery

Monday 31st October	Back to school & nursery, Autumn Term 2
Monday 7 th November	Flu immunisations for all children in school with parental consent
Friday 18 th November	BBC Children in Need 2022, Together, We Can Wear Yellow or Spots, or come to school in Pudsey clothing, £1
Friday 25 th November	INSET Day, Special Educational Needs & Disability (SEND) staff training
Friday 2 nd December, from 8.15am and 2pm	The Friends Christmas Market
Thursday 15 th December, 10.15am	Pantomime at The Pomegranate Theatre, Chesterfield
Tuesday 20 th December, 10am	Year 2 children carols at Holmlea with Pete and band
Tuesday 20 th December	Christmas lunch for children in school
Wednesday 21st December	Santa visiting school & Nursery
Wednesday 21st	Year 2 children carols at Holmlea with Mike and band and then
December, 1pm	back to sing on the playground with rest of school & nursery
Wednesday 21st	Nursery Christmas parties
December	Break up for Christmas, usual collection times
Thursday 22 nd December	School break up for Christmas, collection from 1pm – no After School Care
Monday 27 th February 2023	INSET Day, Focus TBA
Monday 26 th June	INSET Day, Focus TBA

Holidays during term time - You should not normally take your child on holiday during term time. GOV.UK has information on what the law says about school attendance and absence.

Your child's safety, well-being and happiness will always be a top priority for us throughout the year. If there is something worrying your child, please let us know – little things can quickly escalate if they are not dealt with. If you are not able to speak to your child's class teacher at the beginning of the day please feel that you can catch me, Mrs. Alton or Chris or catch me around school if you have any concerns or worries about anything you feel may affect your child's education. It is very important we are kept informed so that we can ensure your child receives the best care and education. Please also remember to let us know if your immediate contact details change, especially mobile phone numbers.

You can log onto our website at www.tibshelf-inf.derbyshire.sch.uk or contact us via email info@tibshelf-inf.derbyshire.sch.uk, or phone 01773 872571. If we are not in the office when you phone you will hear a lovely answer phone message from one of our Year 2 pupils – just leave your message and we'll get back to you. Weekly newsletters can also be found on our website.

School Flu Vaccinations 2022



To complete the consent form for your child to receive the flu vaccination, click the link below. One form for each child.

https://www.derbyshireandcityimms.co.uk/Forms/Flu

School name: Tibshelf Infant School

School code: DD112640

Date in school: 07 November 2022





Repton: 01283 707178 **Clay Cross:** 01246 252953

DCHST.immunisationteam@nhs.net

www.derbyshirefamilyhealthservice.nhs.uk

If you ever need to make contact with school after we have closed please be aware that you can send a text via the School Gateway App or by email, headteacher@tibshelf-inf.derbyshire.sch.uk I will usually pick up messages from both or one of these sources until about 10pm, and of course, if you need me to, I will contact you. Sometimes there may be something worrying or upsetting your child and you might not be able to get to the bottom of it – please do not feel you have to worry all night!

Have a good week,

Zoë